
“The Camden Viewepointe” is published for the residents of  Camden Pointe.  The newsletter 
includes Articles of general interest from the HOA Board Members, Committees, and residents. 
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Camden Calendar 
• May 8th: Community Yard Sale 
• May 15th: Pool Bands Distributed 
• May 15th: Annual Pool Party 
• May 19th: HOA Meeting @ 7:30 p.m. 
 
 

Come one, come all to 
the greatest playgroup of 
all! Our neighborhood 
playgroup is always 
 looking to welcome new 
friends to play with.  
 
Please feel free to join us 
every other Tuesday at 
3:30. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If your daughter is interested in joining the Camden Pointe Girls Jr. Tennis 
Team & meets the criteria listed below contact Teresa Stowell at  
678-574-7445. 

 
 
--Be under 14 of age, Born 1996 – 2002  
--Maintain a positive attitude & demonstrate good 
sportsmanship at all times  
--Be willing to take lessons and attend drills 
--Have match experience 

News Bullets! 
All-In-One Community Mgt 
5200 Dallas Highway/#200 
Powder Springs GA 30127 
(P) 678.363.6479 
(F) 678.363.6481 
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Camden Pointe ATLA Junior Girls Team – Spring 2010 
(Singles Players) 

 
Sarah Duke, Heather Luedke, Avery Lockliear, Lindsey Stowell 



 

 
 
 

 
Well, summer’s here.  Are you ready?  Kids are about out of school and the beautiful newly-finished pool is 
about to open.  Now’s the time when we in Camden Pointe enjoy the outdoors and time with friends and fam-
ily.  With the weather so nice, it’s easy to put things like evaluating finances on the back burner.  I’ll ask 
again, are you ready?  How are your finances?  Are you overpaying for your beautiful home in Camden Pointe?  
Rates are still at all-time lows.  Now is the time for a mortgage check-up.  Call me today for a free, personal-
ized debt analysis.  Now is the time.  Call me today and let’s get started. 
 
I specialize in: 
     

Residential Loans for primary residences, second homes and investment properties in Georgia and Florida 
  

All types of Commercial Properties in most all states 
 
Thank you for continued support and I welcome the opportunity to serve you and your friends. 

Joe Beckford, Owner / Partner 
a Camden Pointe Resident 

225 Creekstone Ridge, Woodstock, GA 30188 
Office (678) 741-2691 
 Cell (678) 516-4092 

 joe@bngfinancial.com  
 www.bngfinancial.com 

 
Georgia Residential Mortgage Licensee #22032 
Florida Mortgage Broker Business #0708420 

MAD Pressure Washing 
 

Your mold removal and concrete  
 cleaning specialist 

 
Spring special any CW Driveway only $90.00 thru May. 

 
 Decks and Driveways not included. 

 
Phone:  770-855-1074                                                               Free Estimates  



 
 
 



 

Resident Services 
http://www.camdenpointe.com/residentservices.htm 

Please remember to visit the above link to submit your service or to check out existing services.  
This is a great way to let people know about your talents/ambitions and hopefully a way to make 
money.  It is so    important if you can to please support our advertisers as well as our residents 
in Camden Pointe. 

========================================================= 

Teen Services 
There are Camden Pointe Teens who are reliable and interested in making some extra money!  Check out the      
Camden Pointe Directory and click on the Children Services link! 

Parents if you would like to put something in about your teen please contact Pam Polk at 

pamelapolk@bellsouth.net  

The Camen Viepointe—May 2010 



BOARD POSITION NAME EMAIL 

President Joe Beckford Joe.beckford@gmail.com  

Vice-President Tony Corroto tcorroto@comcast.net  

Treasurer Brad Ellingson bjellingson@comcast.net  

Secretary Avonda Hendricks usetoteach@bellsouth.net 

Member—at—Large Russ Webb russwebb@comcast.net 

Non Voting Member Eric Swalberg ericswalberg@att.net  

COMMITTEE  NAME EMAIL 

ACC Horace Wiggs hwiggs@bellsouth.net 

Clubhouse Tony Corroto tcorroto@comcast.net  

Communications Joe Beckford Joe.beckford@gmail.com  

Emergency Preparedness Gene DeWulf gened12@bellsouth.net 

Landscape Mike Nikin Michael.nikin@bluelinxco.com 

Playground Avonda Hendricks usetoteach@bellsouth.net 

Pool Tony Corroto tcorroto@comcast.net  

Tennis John  Clancy camdenpttennis@aol.com 

Website Pam Polk pamelapolk@belllsouth.net 

Lake Buzz Galbraith buzzgalb@comcast.net   

2010 COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

Do you have an amenity question? 
Please contact All-In-One Community Management customerservice@allinonemgmt.com OR you can fill out an online complaint form at 
http://www.camdenpointe.com/onlineforms/form-complaint.htm  

2010 HOA BOARD MEMBERS 
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From the HOA President—Joe Beckford 

Our annual Camden Pointe HOA meeting was held on Wednesday, March 21st.  Four homeowners at-
tended as well as Joe Beckford, Tony Corroto, Brad Ellingson, Avonda Hendricks, Eric Swalberg, and 
Russ Webb of the Camden Pointe HOA Board of Directors and Denise Hindes of All-In-One Management.  
Topics discussed were the tennis courts, the budget, the pool party, HOA vs POA and the lakes. 
 

Dues: 
2010 HOA dues were due on January 15th, and considered late by February 15th.  As of our April meeting, 
the community was behind by about $19,500 in revenue due to unpaid dues.  This is certainly better than 
at this time last month, but still a really high number.  We realize times are especially hard right now on 
most everyone, and yet most people still manage to pay their dues on time.  If you are one of them, 
THANK YOU!  If you still owe, please pay as quickly as possible.  It’s very convenient and dues can be paid 
online through the All-In-One website at https://www.mysmartstreet.com/payment.aspx?a=179. 
 
There are 15 homeowners who are seriously delinquent who will be receiving final warning letters which is 
the action prior to a suit against the homeowner.  If you are having difficulty paying your dues, please 
reach out to All-In-One. 
 

Finances: 
One resident had several questions about budget expenditures so far this year.  We so far have had  
unplanned maintenance expenses for the water lines to the clubhouse and bathrooms rupturing and a 
leak in the large clubhouse roof. 
 
POA vs HOA: 
Due to several concerned homeowners, we discussed at length the process for Camden Pointe of moving 
from a Homeowner’s Association (HOA) to a Property Owner’s Association (POA).  This is coming to light 
now more than ever probably due to the economy.  We all know its expensive to maintain a home and 
property to the standards Camden Pointe has always enjoyed and that’s not nearly as easy now as in the 
past.  However, with so many homeowners neglecting their property, the neighborhood is beginning to 
show it and that is not good for maintaining our property values.  Let’s face it, for most of us, this home is 
our biggest asset and investment and it we have to do all we can to preserve our values.  That said, you’ll 
be hearing more about the Board’s desire to move Camden Pointe to a POA which will help us better  
enforce the covenants we all agreed to live by when we bought our homes here. 
 
Accomplishments: 
Met with affected homeowners and Cobb County DOT on sidewalk additions in Camden Pointe.  The 
county is has agreed to the community’s proposal to add 4-foot wide sidewalks on Kings Tree Pass which 
will be consistent with the rest of the neighborhood rather than the 5-ft sidewalks the County was  
originally proposing. 
 
Tennis: 
The Board was presented with the fact that the upper two tennis courts’ condition has gone from unpleas-
ant to dangerous.  Weighing all our options, the Board of Directors voted to tap the Capital Reserves to 
repair the upper courts this year with a newer crack repairing technology that should last for a few more 
years.  Then the Board will review the performance of the repair and review the lower two courts for possi-
ble repair out of the 2011 budget. 
 
 
 



Pool: 
• Work on the pool resurfacing project is nearly complete. 
• The Camden Pointe Pool Opening Party will be held on Saturday, May 15th from 

4:00pm – 9:00pm. 
• The Board will hold interviews on Saturday, May 1st at 1:00pm in the small clubhouse for the  
• summer pool gate checker position.  It looks like we have some great ones to choose from. 
• Pool bands for 2010 will be distributed to families in good standing at the pool party on May 

15th.New pool bands are being ordered for the 2010 season.  All homeowners in good standing will 
be receiving them before the pool opens.  The bands will be required for use of the pool this     
summer season. 

 
Lakes: 
The new lake maintenance company is coming soon to treat and clean up both lakes.  We have re-
ceived complaints from a neighbor who found a dead goose in the lake.  The animal had been shot by a 
high-power pellet gun and the neighbor reported seeing another neighbor shooting at the wildlife 
around the lake.  The Board of Directors condemns this harassment and encourages homeowners to 
call the police if they observe this type of action in our neighborhood. 
 
Camden Pointe Yard Sale: 
Our yard sale will be held on Saturday, May 8th.  The price to participate has dropped this year to $5.  
If you wish to participate, please email Maggie Clark at m_j_clark17@bellsouth.net  with your address 
and intent to participate.  Then follow-up by putting your $5 in an envelope in Maggie's mailbox at 
2506 Debidue Court.  If you wish to participate, Maggie needs your notice and money by noon on 
 Friday, May 7th.  Hopefully this will be a successful event for all! 
 
Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 19th at 7:30pm in the large clubhouse.  Please come 
meet your Board, your neighbors, and help drive what’s going on in your community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the HOA President—Joe Beckford 

Camden Pointe ATLA Thurs. Women’s C-7 Division Winners 
Spring 2010 

 
Front – Jill Wasson, Teresa Stowell, Sue Murdock 

Back – Shaula Nagel, Jeanne Olsen, Sofie LaLande, Amy Kachel, Stefanie 
McGill, Julie Nichols, Wendy Golec  

Missing – Lyne Gregoire, MaryBeth Hall, Sue Houlihan 



May 15th - Annual Pool Party 
 

 
 
 
Here we are with summer upon us and it's time to celebrate.  In case you haven't yet noticed, the pool 
has been completely resurfaced and looks fantastic.  We're very excited about a pool season you will 
love!   
  
So we're kicking off the season with our pool opener party on Saturday, May 15th from  
4pm ‐ 9pm.   
  
It'll be a great chance to get out and enjoy a great afternoon/ evening with neighbors and friends. 
  
You will need a pool band for the party and for use at the pool the rest of the summer.  We will be hand‐
ing out the family's pool bands to homeowners in good standing on Saturday at the pool party.  If you 
cannot make the party, please contact Tony Corroto at tcorroto@comcast.net to schedule a time to get 
your bands. 
 
Your HOA Board of Directors will be serving up grilled hamburgers and hot dogs and providing the soft 
drinks.  Usually we ask homeowners to bring either a side dish or dessert.  We have seen a real decline 
in folks who attend the party actually bringing a dish and we are finding we are running out of food. 
 
So please come, enjoy the community, and bring a dish!  
• Camden Lake Parkway ‐ bring a side dish 
• All other streets ‐ bring a dessert 
  
Food will begin about 5pm. 
  
 
We look forward to seeing everyone there as we welcome the new season! 



May 8th - Camden Pointe Yard Sale 
 

 
The Camden Pointe Yard Sale is Coming.  Mark your calendars for Saturday, May 8th.  We are trying 
something different this year.  We are reducing the price to participate to only $5.00. 
  
For your participation fee, you'll get balloons for your mailbox to show you're participating neighbor‐
hood banners, and signs directing traffic to your home.  If you wish to participate, please email 
Maggie Clark at m_j_clark17@bellsouth.net   with your address and intent to participate.   
 
Then follow‐up by putting your $5 in an envelope in Maggie's mailbox at 2506 Debidue Court. 
  
If you wish to participate, Maggie needs your notice and money by noon on Friday, May 7th.  Hope‐
fully this will be a successful event for all! 

Summer School 
 
Early Registration Dates 
April 19-May 14 
Contact: Mrs. Turner  in the School Counseling Office at 770-975-6503 ext. 701020 or 
kristi.turner@cobbk12.org for information and to register.  
Cost: 
$300 for a half credit                     $600 for a whole credit 
(Must be paid with a cashier’s check or money order.) 
Late Registration:  
June 2nd from 8am-12pm ONLY in the Allatoona School Counseling Office 
Summer school classes are held at Osborne High School or Walton High School from June 8th-July 8th. 
Students will not have class on Fridays.  
 
Cobb Virtual Academy (online classes) 
Registration Dates: 
April 26th at 9 a.m. – May 19th at noon 
Go to www.cobbvirtualacademy.org to register for classes.  
Cost: $275 for a half credit $550 for a whole credit 







 
 
 
 
 

All-In-One Community Management 
5200 Dallas Highway/ Suite 200/ #266 
Powder Springs GA 30127  

The deadline for electronic submission for articles, photos, ads, etc is the 

25th of each month.  Please submit your newsletter content to Pam Polk at 

pamelapolk@bellsouth.net 

Our advertising rates and ad agreement forms are on our website at 

www.camdenpointe.com  You will need to mail your ad agreement and 

check to the address on the agreement form.  Checks are to be made  

payable to “CP HOA”.  Thank you to the advertisers for their support! 

T H E  C A M D E N  V I E W P O I N T E !  

ALTA 2010 A6 Winter Mixed Champions! Captained by Doug Page 




